IDE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 16th November 2011

Present: Barry Hookins (Chairman), Nick Bradley, Louise Watson, Sarah Tiley, Sally Cooke and Matt Ward. 
In Attendance: Samantha Young (Clerk), 2 members of the public, Alan Connett (D.C. Councillor), John Goodey (T.D.C Councillor) and Kevin Lake (T.D.C Councillor). 
1. Apologies for absence: John Smart, Chris Bishop
2. New Councillor Applications: 2 applications were received for the 1 vacancy. A vote was held and the PC UNANIMOUSLY AGREED that Peter Pattison should be co-opted as a new council member. (ACTION – Clerk to contact both applicants regarding decision and send confirmation of appointment to Teignbridge Council). 
3. Public Participation: 2 members of the public were present, no issues.
4.
Minutes of last meeting: to approve minutes of 22nd September 2011: agreed and signed by the Chairman as being correct record of the meeting.
5. Matters arising from previous meeting:
5.1
Potholes: Alan Connett (DC Councillor) will chase the Highways Agency regarding the work/investigation needed. (ACTION – Alan to provide further update at next meeting)
5.2    Shop Car Park: No further decisions/developments regarding the car park situation. (ACTION – Barry to provide further update at next meeting).
5.3
Rural Housing: Barry met with Sue (Rural Housing Enabler) to look for potential sites for development of affordable housing. Although there is little development land available it was agreed that the survey will be done. The survey will be distributed to all residents shortly.  (ACTION – Clerk to await Sue’s contact regarding survey distribution)

5.4
Website: The website is all up and running and there was some discussion over what content should be allowed. It was also suggested that a link to an electronic version of the Ide Times be included. (ACTION – Clerk to add text to Ide Times page asking what villagers wanted to see on the website – Barry to speak to Brenda regarding including the link to an electronic version of the Ide Times on the website)

5.5
Hedge at 5 Old Vicarage Close: The Clerk has contacted the residents and asked for the hedge to be trimmed. This has been done
5.6
Bus Stop: Clerk and Barry contacted several companies regarding the work needed and it transpired that the only option available was demolition of the current bus stop and erection of a new shelter. Barry has obtained quotes and information regarding the new shelter, both in metal and wooden formats. The approximate cost of the new shelter will be in the region of £5000.00. As the shelter is situated on land owned by the pub (Huntsman Inn) Barry contacted the land owners who were happy for a replacement shelter to be built as long as they were able to see the new plans and the appropriate planning permission was obtained. (ACTION – Clerk to add item to Ide Times for residents comments as to whether we decide on a wooden or metal shelter) 
5.7
CCTV in Car Park: It is hoped that the CCTV unit will be installed for coverage of the new shop as it cannot remain in its current position in the car park. Carole Whitehart has agreed for this to be attached to her wall.

5.8
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Gifts: Sally has been investigating the cost of ‘celebration’ mugs for the children. Sally has obtained quotes and a template was submitted but the design was too intricate. The PC is still to decide as to whether the mugs are given to both the school children and the children in the Parish numbers. (ACTION – Sally to send simpler design, obtain further quotes and update the Council at the next meeting).
5.9
Trees over car park: All work has been completed.

5.10 
Trees in school ground: Barry has contacted the school and they have confirmed the tree will be trimmed. (ACTION – Barry to provide further update at next meeting)
5.11
Grave Plots: Replies to the requests will be completed shortly. It was also announced that the cemetery responsibilities will be passed back to Sally and dealt with under the cemetery sub-committee. (ACTION – Clerk and Sally to deal with recent grave plot requests)

5.12
Coronation Gardens: The PC has received notification that Jackie Chadwick will no longer be dealing with the upkeep and maintenance of Coronation Gardens. The PC will obtain quotes for this work. (ACTION – Clerk to obtain quotes and set budget for future work on the gardens)

5.13
Canns Farm water leak: The work has been completed regarding this leak but further problems have occurred. The leak has erupted outside the entrance to the Hams, this has since been rectified but it has been noticed that there is a dip in the road. (ACTION – Barry will look into this and report to Highways Agency)
6.
Finance: 
6.1
Receipts and Payments for previous 2 months: Net Receipts = £3152.79, Net Payments = £1006.38. Total in bank accounts = £12,394.83.
6.2
Precept for 2012/13: The PC UNANIMOUSLY AGREED that the amount requested should stay at £6000.00.
6.3
Donation to Royal British Legion: After a vote it was agreed that the PC would pay £17.00 for the cost of the wreath plus an additional £40.00 donation.  
7.
Allotments: Update from Nick Bradley: The MUGA school project has almost finished. The allotment move to the South Side was successful and Nick is currently dealing with the solicitors regarding the new agreement for allotment holders. The agreement will include a clause requiring a 6 month notice period (not within growing dates). The new agreements are hoped to be completed by the end of the year. Nick reported that from feedback from the allotments association, it is uncertain how many current holders would wish to move on to a new Weir Meadow site, if it were to be available now. It was suggested that the waiting list be reviewed for any current holders not wanting to move to a new site. (ACTION – Clerk to contact those on waiting list and Nick to provide an update at the next meeting).
8.
Matters arising – New items:
8.1.
New Councillors Course: Louise has recently attended the new councillor’s course and found this very informative. The course provided good summaries of procedures, details of what should and shouldn’t be included in agendas and minutes and information regarding current legislation. The cost to the PC for this course was £25 + VAT.
9.
Recent Planning Applications:
9.1 11/02873/COU – Ide Community Shop – Result GRANTED with conditions.

9.2 11/01782/CLDP – Mr P Voysey, 3 Fore Street – Certificate of lawful use of development – Result GRANTED. The PC previously noted that it had not been passed details of this application. A reply from TDC was received stating that as this was a proposed as opposed to an existing scheme, the PC does not need to be contacted.
10.
Councillors Report:
10.1 Sarah Tiley: Sarah had nothing to report. 
10.2 Nick Bradley: Nick asked if we received a report regarding the Conservation Area Consultation. The PC was not aware of any such reply. (ACTION – Nick to check status and update at next meeting)
10.3 Matt Ward: Matt had nothing to report. 
10.4 Sally Cooke: Sally recommended that we nominate the community shop for a Prince of Wales award.

10.5 Louise Watson: Louise had nothing to report. 
10.6 Barry Hookins: Barry has obtained quotes for bench painting and maintenance; the quotes were all around the £300 figure for all village benches and the notice board. It was UNANIMOUSLY AGREED that the work be given to Kevin Taborn. (ACTION – Barry to confirm work with Kevin, Clerk to add note in Ide Times)
11.
Correspondence Received:
11.1. Documentation from TDC – TDC plans for 2013-2033. 
11.2. Letter from Victim Support asking for a charity donation.
11.3. Letter from ECC – Site allocations.

11.4.
DALC – Newsletter Nov/Dec 2011.

11.5. E-mail from Devon Garden Trust requesting volunteers to help with the updating of the local register of historic gardens.

11.6. Letter from Boundary Commission for England – Review of Parliamentary Constituencies.

11.7. Letter from Weedbusters – Introducing services.

11.8. Letter from Devon & Cornwall Police Authority – New ways of community engagement.

11.9. Senior Council for Devon – Newsletter Issue No 12.   

No further business, the meeting closed at 8:35pm

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 18th January 2012, Ide Memorial Hall, 7:30pm
Minutes Signed……………………………….. 
Date…………………………….
(Mr Barry Hookins – Chairman)
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